Mr. Gwinn Henry, Athletic Director, University of Kansas.

Dear Gwinn:

I am sending you a carbon copy of my letter to A. B. Mackie. The tentative games that I have discussed have been with Liston, of Baker, either here or at Baldwin. I discussed with Earl, in your absence, the possibility of playing the game at Baldwin.

We offered Liston \$30.00 guarantee with an option of 50% of the cash gate receipts. Student tickets are not to count in the settlement.

The other angle that I wanted to explain to you was the possibility of our playing Rock-hurst College in Kansas City. The Big Six has a ruling that you may not play a school in a city in which the college is not located. My notion was to play Rockhurst College in Convention Hall if Pat Mason could get the Hall at a very reasonable fee. I have a notion that we could draw a very fine crowd in Kansas City, and if we could arrange a double header to be played between two strong college teams or two independent teams in Kansas City, I believe each of us could make some money.

About the only date we could play Rockhurst College would be New Year's night. I understand McElroy, City Manager of Eansas City, is in favor of letting college teams play there at a very small rental. I had in mind the making of some money for the Athletic Association. I will be glad to discuss this deal with you for your approval or rejection before anything is definitely done.

Very cordially yours,